

Brad Golightly, Dallas County Transportation Policy Committee Chair

Todd Hagan, Madison County Transportation Technical Committee Vice Chair

420 Watson Powell Jr. Parkway, Suite 200
Des Moines, Iowa 50309
Phone: 515.334.0075
www.cirtpa.org

OFFICE OF CITY CLERK

DEC 1 9 2018

INDIANOLA, IOWA

December 11, 2018

Mayor Kelly B. Shaw 110 N. 1st Street Indianola, IA 50125

RE: Calendar Year 2019 CIRTPA Representation

Dear Mayor,

The Central Iowa Regional Transportation Planning Alliance (CIRTPA) annually requests its member governments to appoint or to reappoint, by City Council action, persons to represent that member government on the CIRTPA Transportation Policy Committee (TPC) and on the CIRTPA Transportation Technical Committee (TTC).

Indianola, through the Amended and Substituted Agreement Establishing the Central Iowa Regional Transportation Planning Alliance under Chapter 28E, Code of Iowa (28E Agreement) is entitled to one primary representative and to one alternate representative to both the CIRTPA TPC and to the CIRTPA TTC. The City of Indianola's current representation is:

CIRTPA TPC Primary Representative CIRTPA TPC Alternate Representative CIRTPA TTC Primary Representative CIRTPA TTC Alternate Representative Ryan Waller Chuck Burgin Chuck Burgin Ryan Waller

There should be a strong link between the Indianola City Council and its CIRTPA representatives to enhance communication among our member governments through the CIRTPA process. The CIRTPA, in accordance with Title VI of the Civil Rights Act of 1964, urges our member governments to consider minority individuals when making these appointments.

We request that the City of Indianola submit the names and contact information of each of the two newly appointed or reappointed representatives to the CIRTPA TPC and the two representatives to the CIRTPA TTC on the enclosed forms. These forms are due to the CIRTPA on or before January 20, 2019.

Thank you for your assistance. I look forward to receiving the information for the City of Indianola representatives to the CIRTPA. If you have any questions, please don't hesitate to contact us.

Respectfully yours,

R. Todd Ashby Program Coordinator